MARLDON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council Meeting of Marldon Parish Council held on Monday  11th January 2016 at 7.30pm 
MEMBERS PRESENT:


Cllrs:   Palk, Mrs Clarke, Pennington,  Webber, Joinson, Mrs Smith, Mrs Cox,  Veasey
ALSO PRESENT:
9 members of the public and Clerk to the Council:  David Eeles
Before the meeting started members of the public had the opportunity to air any concerns and ask questions, which would be noted by members and if necessary raised during the meeting.

1(1.16)
APOLOGIES 
C. Cllr Rosemary Rowe; Cllrs Smith and Thorp.
The Chairman welcomed the newly co-opted Cllr Page to his first meeting.

2(1.16)    APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was proposed by Cllr. Cox, seconded by Cllr. Palk and unanimously AGREED that the December ordinary meeting minutes be approved as a true record and accordingly signed off by the Chairman. 

3(1.16) MATTERS ARISING
6(11.15) Questionnaire: The Chairman reported that the cheapest quote for the printing of the questionnaire was from Copy Print and Design for 5,000 copies at 6p a copy totaling £330. Cllr Veasey proposed accepting this seconded by Cllr Joinson and duly CARRIED.
7(11.5) Scout Hut: Cllr Veasey is working with the Scout leaders to provide costings for the outside of the building, and a Fire Service Report has been prepared and will be sent to the clerk. Rosemary Rowe has given a grant to help with the renovation.

Hedge opposite Pottery Mews: Cllr Page will talk to Robin Cox about MEG working in this area. 

7(12.15) Trees at Westerland: The survey commissioned by owner Dr Orchard from Dart Tree Consultancy on these trees with TPO’s have agreed that work should be done. Cllr Pennington proposed that S. Hams Council Environment Services be informed and consult with Dr Orchard and look at the trees.
8(12.15) Tree stumps near Torfield House. This was not a job for MEG. Cllr Cox has referred it to Tree Officers in the hope that they can remove them. Cllr Pennington has also asked Colin Axford to see if he can get rid of the stumps and after that the wall will need to be repaired. Agenda item for next meeting.
4(1.16) POLICE:
There has been a theft od a bird bath in Love Lane Close.
5.(1.16) REPORTS
Report of Cllr R. Rowe for Devon County Council:

There is not much to report since my last report at the end of November. The County Council library service is changing from 1 April and will become a standalone independent service which will mean it will become self supporting. This was approved earlier in the year and has now been set up.
The County Council budget is being worked on this month before recommendations will be made by the cabinet to full Council at the meeting on 18 February. 

The very wet weather has had an impact on our roads and road users. Drivers have been driving far too fast and causing unnecessary accidents and in at least one case in South Devon the loss of a life.

The new South Devon  highway opened on 15 December and we will await the impact it will make on easing the traffic in that area in the coming months. At present it is really good on the short time it takes to get from Newton Abbot to Torbay.

Farmers leaders are pressing for more to be done to improve Internet and mobile communications in our rural areas which still needed to raise the standard of service.

Finally I would ask you in your rural community is to be particularly vigilant keeping all gates and farmyards secure. Keep farm vehicles, tractors, horse boxes and tools well secured as there has been a large number of deaths of all kinds in this area in the last month with many valuable items being stolen. These are easy to move on once removed from farms.

Take care.

DISTRICT COUNCIL REPORT
Cllr. Pennington reported:

1. The District Council meet this week to consider the budget for 2016/17.

2. The Central Government Funding grant to South Hams Council has been reduced by £622,549 from £3,137,000 in 2015/£16-£2,514,451 in 2016/17 i.e. by 20%

3. The Council will propose an increase in council tax of 1.99% which will entail an increase of £2.98  on the current band D council tax which will then be £145 and 42p on a band D property in 2016/17

MEG REPORT

Cllr Cox reported:

Pleased to welcome Gordon Page to PC especially as he is a MEG member. 

No outdoor work planned before end of January due to weather/ground conditions.

MEG Annual Thank You snacks will take place as usual at the Smokey on Wednesday, 13 January. This is a thank you approved by Devon County Council to the volunteers for all their hard work.

Members thanked MEG for repairing the slipway gate at Pembroke Park and the Chairman thanked MEG for all they do. 

6(1.16) PLANNING
The Chairman asked if anyone knows anyone who would like to serve on the Neighbourhood Plan Committee please inform Council members. 

Members noted with disapproval that both the plans put forward for approval were retrospective applications and it was suggested that in such cases a cost penalty should apply. It was AGREED that the clerk should write to the Devon Association of Local Councils about this.

2904/15/HHO- 15, Brockhurst Park – retrospective rear conservatory/ canopy- APPROVED

   154337 2867/15/HHO- 42, Peters Crescent: retrospective alterations and extensions.- APPROVED

34/1890/15/0 RMC quarry, Kiln Road- APPROVED

7(1.16)  CORRESPONDENCE
Cllr Cox reported a lady was menaced by a horse in Lower Westerland. 
8(1.16) LEISURE and PUBLIC GROUNDS
Cllr Clarke, Chairman of the committee, reported:

 I attended a meeting at the Guildhall  Totnes on Wednesday, 6 January to meet the new youth worker Kerry McCabe. I will be arranging a meeting between her, myself and anyone who can attend from the public grounds committee and Fiona Bailey who used to run the youth club in the next week or so to see where we go from here.
We are evidently unable to have this Hall on any evening in the foreseeable future to house the Youth Club because it is fully booked. Fiona will be asking the head master of Marldon school if we could use the premises and we are contacting the Scout Leader in the hope that maybe we could use the scout hut. As I mentioned at the last meeting Fiona has been told that all the youth club equipment that was kept here in the Village Hall was dispensed with without her consent. This will pose a major problem as we will have no equipment evening if we can find a venue. I am personally incensed at this news. Someone will have to own up to having disposed of the equipment and being made to pay.

I met Simon Roberts at this meeting. He runs the Totnes Youth Club at Rushbrook in Totnes. Our young people will be able to attend this club and the transport will be paid through this TAP fund fund bid to and from Totnes. Their youth club sounds amazing and I will be able to see it as our next meeting is being held there.

We have an amount of money that was donated by an anonymous donor who wishes it to be spent on the children’s play area on Tor Field. I have arranged to meet Neil Hudson from Sovereign Playgrounds which I believe is in Exeter on the field at 8:30 AM on 3 March for advice on the most popular equipment available that we will be able to afford to add to our young children’s play equipment. He will give us a free quote for product and installation. Once I have met with him I will get to more quotes from other organisations and bring these to Council to decide which one we will go with.
The issue of Village Hall lettings will be on the agenda of the next Village Hall Council as Fiona Bailey has written to them.

9(1.16) HIGHWAYS AND MAINTENANCE
1. Potholes in Compton in Widdecombe Lane; Peters Crescent; Ipplepen Road.
2. Hedge Churscombe Rd alongside Brockhurst Park

3. Flashing sign by Xmas Tree Farm not working.

4. Sign on Narrows bent and pushed into hedge

5. Kiln Cross to pub needs re-dressing

6. Cllr Veasey saw road sweeper down Moorview and Cllr Palk saw lengthsmen down by Churcombe Road.

10(1.16)      FINANCE

It was AGREED that Cllr Veasey should become a signatory on the Council bank account- clerk to deal.
The following payments were approved:-
Payments-  Main a/c:                                                                                              £
   Clerk net salary and expenses Dec.                                                                 301.34

   Clerk PAYE                                                                                                       66.40

   S. W. Internal Audit     (redrawn cheque due to failure of original to reach destination)                                                                                                       125.00

   Citizens Advice Bureau Totnes                                                                       100.00

P3 account;

For MEG social (payable A. Cox)                                                                          75.00
BANK ACCOUNTS  as at 30 November 2015  (no update available yet)

Main Account:                      £24,030.19

P3     Account:                         £443.20

Environment Account :            £493.03

NS&I Investment Account  Balance at 31.1.2015:       £20,640.40 (gross interest p.a.=£153)

11(1.16)      MATTERS UNDER REVIEW.
 None
      
12(1.16) BUSINESS at the DISCRETION of THE CHAIRMAN    
The Chairman noted the need for a meeting of the Cemetery Committee early in the New Year and this was agreed by Cllrs Veasey and Joinson. 
Cllr Webber proposed that when the clerk sends letters out a copy goes to Chair and vice-Chair. This was CARRIED.

Cllr Pennington requested that the Circulation File comes back with all correspondence in it- letters only. 

13(1.16) CONFIDENTIAL MATTERS
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday February 8th 2016. 
Signed ……………………………………………………    Chairman                        8-2-2016
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